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President’s Message 
By Rachel Collins 

 
Greetings Fellow Streamers! 
 
Happy Fall! It’s so hard to believe it’s already the middle of September. I hope you all had a 
great summer and are still out and about, enjoying your Airstream adventures. There are still 
lots of camping opportunities ahead, and there are rallies with openings. Even if it says the rally 
is full it is worth sending a waitlist request because there are always last-minute cancellations 

and often earlier wait listers have made other plans. This is my favorite time of year to go camping. 

Between Airstream trips we have been busy with our garden, and this year we had some big bumper crops! I 
have even overloaded our neighbors with zucchini and non-pickling cucumbers. I’m not quite as generous with 



OAC Newsletter  Issue 5 – 2025 
 

Page 2 of 21 
 

the items I can freeze or can. Our tomatoes are in the middle of their harvest time, and the freezer is filling up 
fast. Canning of salsa and marinara will come later when I have more time. I am not sure why our garden has 
done so well, maybe because it didn’t get into the triple digits or even high 90’s for long stretches this year…. 
or maybe if it’s the new fertilizer Chuck has been using, or maybe the combo… but I won’t be complaining! I 
hope other gardeners have had as good a year as we have had. 

Club Business: We Need Volunteers for Executive Positions and Committee Positions 
 
Open positions: 

2nd VP: this is a progressive position, moving up to 1st VP, then President, then Past President. This 
person will be following Fabian Mills and JD Young. Feel free to ask anyone who has served in this 
position any questions you might have.  
 
Directors: There will be a couple openings coming up for next year so be thinking of this. If you are 
interested in participating in the Board of Directors, please let myself or Fabian Mills know. 
 
Newspaper Editor: This position can be shared as a team, or as an individual. Our current team will be 
retiring after the November release of The Streamer. The bylaws state we need a newsletter at least 
quarterly, but as Editor you can decide if you’d like to do it more frequently. You pretty much have 
Carte Blanche on how you’d like to run this committee as its Chair. 
 
‘Cub Reporters’ are the backbone of our newsletter, so never be afraid to share your ideas as members 
of our Club. It makes the Editor’s  job much easier and keeps interest level high.  
Rally Managers (4): There will be a rotation of Rally Managers annually. Ideally this position would 
secure 10 rallies for the following year during their first year, and manage those rallies the second year. 
There are 4 positions as Rally Managers, and 1 Rally coordinator who oversees the yearly calendar and 
the Managers. Reach out to anyone on this team for questions; Mike Burnett, Kathy Geese, Janet 
Schober, JD Young, or Jennifer Neumann. 

VOTE: There will be a mail in ballot coming your way soon to vote on the Secretary Position, it will be Gary 
Crumley running for a second term. Please vote using the JotForm link in the letter that will be sent. 

 
Finally, I want to remind everyone that the final Board of Directors meeting is held at the Harvest Bounty 
Installation Rally the third weekend of October at Olde Stone RV Park in McMinnville. All are welcome to join 
us for the meeting, whether you are camping or not. This is the only ‘In Person’ meeting of the year. You can 
meet our Board of Directors and observe some Cub business being conducted. The meeting will follow up with 
the installation of the new officers by our region 10 President, Susan McPhee (an OAC Member). If you would 
like to join us for the rally, please send me or Mike Burnett an email. We have filled the reserved spots, but we 
can add more spots if there is interest. We’d love to have more trailers join us. 

 
Please remember, this is YOUR Club. Get involved, it’s actually fun! I have enjoyed serving this Club. I am 
grateful for the great team we have on our Board and the committees that make this Club what it is. I have 
developed strong friendships and have felt like I have been able to give back to the Club that unexpectedly has 
provided both myself and Chuck lots of joy. Thank you for trusting in me as your President this last year.  

 
I hope to see you down the road! 
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In Memoriam 
 

Carol Dion 
By Norma Massier 
 

So many of our  members were saddened to hear of the death of Carol Dion this 
July. Carol served as President of our club in 2022. She was known to be a 
great cook and wonderful Rally Host.  She was an extremely resilient and kind 
woman. We were in awe of her courage and strength as she dealt with strenuous 
cancer treatment therapies for several years.  She will definitely be missed by 
all who knew her. 

 
George and Claudette Paige 

By Kathleen O’Reilly and Brooke Woodruff 
 
Many of you knew George and Claudette Paige (BRN 02698), as they were active in the Oregon Club after they 
moved to Ashland in 2018. Claudette was born in 1942 and passed away in October 2022 of complications 
related to lung cancer. George was born in 1936 and passed away in January 2025, joining his beloved 
Claudette. He missed her terribly after spending 62 years together, and stopped attending Airstream rallies after 
2022, although he stayed in the club and kept their Airstream, a 30’ Classic. They loved telling the story of how 
they stopped at an Airstream dealership on the way home from a rally, and while the salesman was showing 
George something modest, Claudette found exactly what she wanted at the high-end of the showroom. Of 
course, that’s what they bought! 
 
Claudette will be remembered for her frankness and determination, especially regarding social justice. George 
will be remembered as a sensitive soul; he felt both the pain and the joy of life easily and was quick to emote. 
As a couple, they were a pleasure to be around, two different personalities but a terrific pair, engaging and 
engaged in the world. They rest together at the Forest Conservation Burial Ground, in the Cascade-Siskiyou 
National Monument, outside Ashland, Oregon. 
 

Notes from Your OAC Rally Coordinator 
By Mike Burnett 

Should I Volunteer to Host or Co-host a 2026 Rally?? 
 
Have you ever thought about volunteering to Host or Co-host a Rally? With the 
OAC 2026 Rally planning and reservations well underway, now may be the time 
to “take the leap”!! It’s easy, fun, and fulfilling. 
 
To help you understand “What’s Involved” an outline of Key Duties and 
Responsibilities is provided below.  
 

To further inform Rally Hosts and Co-hosts, every year there is a Rally Host/Co-host On-line Training Session 
provided by the OAC Rally Coordinator.  
 

Nancy & Mike Burnett 
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Finally, any required help or guidance needed by a Rally Host or Co-host is always just a phone call away to 
your Rally Coordinator or another OAC Board Member. 
 
Rally Host and Co-Host Basic Overview 

• Hosting a Rally Typically Involves: 

§ Overall Rally Planning and Coordination 
§ Organization of a Rally Plan/Schedule 
§ Communication of the Rally Plan/Schedule to Campers 

• Co-Hosting a Rally typically involves: 

§ Learning Under Mentorship of a more experienced Rally Host 
§ Learning by Doing (in coordination with the Rally Host) 

Detailed Rally Host Duties and Responsibilities (with Co-host Participation) 
• Manage the Rally Logistics and Communications: 

§ Develop an Overall Rally Plan, including: 

• Group Activities and Timing 
• Ample Free Time  

§ Email Campers Regarding Your Rally (Early and Often)   

§ Suggest Local Area Attractions and Recreational Opportunities 

§ Plan Special Group Activities (Hikes, Bike Rides, Fishing, Etc.) 

• Stay in Touch with your Rally Coordinator: 

§ General Status of Your Rally 
§ Reservation Adjustments 
§ Reservation Questions 
§ General Guidance 

• Document Your Rally for the OAC Newsletter: 

§ Take Pictures of Your Rally Location and Group 
§ Write a Couple of Paragraphs About Your Rally Highlights 
§ Send Both to the OAC Newsletter Chair 

• Develop and Communicate Any Rally Meal Plans: 

§ Potluck Meals 
§ Catered Meals (Check with Park) 
§ Host Provided Meals (Completely Optional) 
§ Hybrid Host Entrée with Camper Potluck Sides 
§ Group Restaurant Reservations 
§ Other Creative Options… 
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THE MOST IMPORTANT RESPONSIBILITY OF RALLY HOSTS AND CO-HOSTS IS TO HAVE 
FUN AND ENJOY YOUR RALLY WITH YOUR CAMPERS!! 

 
Watch for an OAC All Members Email 
I will be reaching out to all of you over the next several weeks to share a list of the 2026 Rallies that are still in 
need of volunteer Rally Hosts and Co-hosts. Please consider volunteering. By participating, you not only 
contribute by “giving back” to the Oregon Airstream Club but will enjoy shared experiences and create fond 
memories with your fellow campers.  
 
Don’t forget, as a “Thank You” for Hosting or Co-hosting a 2026 Rally, you will be given the opportunity to 
sign up for one 2026 Rally (per Rally Hosted or Co-hosted) a day prior to General OAC Registration. 
Please consider volunteering to Host or Co-host a 2026 Rally. If you have already volunteered as a 2026 Rally 
Host, reach out to a fellow OAC Member and ask them to Co-host with you. Your mentoring of a less 
experienced Rally Co-host will create a new Rally Host for the future! 
 
Happy and Safe Camping!! 
 

Membership 
By David Doughty 
 
We hope you are out there making memories during this beautiful time of the year.  

 
 
Membership  
As of September 15th, the Oregon Airstream Club has 411 total memberships comprised of 770 individuals.  
 

Type Memberships Partner Members Total 
Regular 290 255 545 
Affiliate 121 104 225 

Grand Total 411 359 770 
 
Airstream Club International is the longest-rolling, single-branded RV club in the world. It boasts a vibrant 
community of Airstream enthusiasts who share a passion for travel, exploration, and creating incredible 
memories. 
Caravans - Adventures That Could Fit Your Lifestyle 
If you’ve ever thought about joining an Airstream Caravan but hesitated because of time, logistics, or 
uncertainty—this is your nudge. 

Caravans aren’t just long-haul commitments. Sure, some stretch two weeks or more and offer deep immersion 
into landscapes, history, and community. But shorter Caravans—weekend jaunts or 5-day escapes—can be just 
as rewarding. They’re easier to fit into busy schedules and still deliver the camaraderie, shared meals, and 
roadside stories that make Airstream life special. 

And if none of our scheduled options quite fit? You’re not stuck. Your Caravan Coordinator can help you build 
your own. Whether it’s a small group of friends heading to a state park or a themed trip tied to local history, 
you’ve got support to make it happen. 

 David and Linda Doughty 



OAC Newsletter  Issue 5 – 2025 
 

Page 6 of 21 
 

Bottom line: Caravans are flexible. They’re about connection, not complication. So, take a look. Try a short 
one. Or start sketching your own. You might be surprised how easy it is to turn “someday” into “next month.” 

Airstream-Specific Maintenance Suggestions: Tires, Bearings & Brakes 
With all the miles you are accumulating during this busy time of year, it might be wise to review some 
maintenance items.   
 
Tires: Built for the Road, But Not Forever 
Replace every 5–7 years, regardless of tread—UV and ozone degrade sidewalls. 
Cold pressure check before every tow. Most Airstreams run ST225/75R15 or ST235/80R16 tires—verify PSI 
from your placard (often 65–80 PSI). 
Torque lug nuts to 100–120 ft-lbs. Recheck after 10-, 25-, and 50-miles post-install. 
Watch for uneven wear—could signal axle misalignment or suspension issues. 
 
Bearings: Dexter EZ-Lube Axles Make It Easier 
Annual inspection or every 10,000–12,000 miles. 
Most Airstreams use Dexter EZ-Lube axles, allowing grease injection via zerk fittings behind the dust cap. 
Still inspect manually every other year: pull hubs, clean bearings, check races, and repack if needed. 
Use high-temp, water-resistant grease (like Lucas X-tra Heavy Duty or Red N Tacky). 
 
Brakes: Know Your Nev-R-Adjust System 

Most late-model Airstreams use Dexter Nev-R-Adjust electric drum brakes:  
Self-adjusting—no manual star wheel is needed unless initial setup is off. 

Inspect annually for wear, magnet condition, and wiring integrity. 
Brake controller gain should be tested before each trip. Start around 6.0 and adjust based on trailer weight and 
responsiveness. 
Brake shoe life: Typically, 20,000–30,000 miles, but dusty or wet conditions can shorten that. 

Manual override test: Use your tow vehicle’s brake controller to confirm trailer brakes engage smoothly. 

If you have any reservations about performing any maintenance, please consult a qualified expert.  

 
OAC Social Gatherings – If you reside close enough and you haven’t already done so, you may want to take 
advantage of several Oregon Airstream Club informal monthly get togethers. Dates and times may occasionally 
vary, so please contact the Membership Chair to be put on individual mailing lists for any of these events.  

 
Portland Breakfast – Held on the first Saturday of each month at 9 am at the Old Market Pub and Brewery 
located at 6959 SW Multnomah Blvd, Portland, OR 97223. The host of this event is Micki Goldstein.  
 
Corvallis Coffee – Held on the second Saturday of each month at 9am at Market of Choice Corvallis located 
at  922 Northwest Circle Boulevard #110, Corvallis, OR 97330. The host of this event is Norma Massier. 
  
Vancouver GAM – Currently on hiatus until sometime this fall, it is held on the second Saturday of the month. 
We are currently looking for a new venue so if you have any suggestions, please the Membership Chair. 
  

mailto:air.john.37@gmail.com?subject=Monthly%20Airstream%20Gathering%20mailing%20list
mailto:dan-micki@comcast.net
mailto:nmassier@comcast.net
mailto:doughtydavid@hotmail.com
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Rallies 
 
Sandcastle – June 2025 
Cannon Beach OR 
By Matt Driggers 
 
Mother Nature helped us rename the Cannon Beach 

Sandcastle Rally 
as the "June Leak 
Test Rally" this 
year.  Despite 
three days of 
downpours, rain, 
and drizzle, no 
leaks were 
discovered in the 
18 Oregon 

Airstream Club trailers.  Awnings and pop-up 
canopies kept the social hour gatherings dry and the 
friendly spirits of fellow Airstreamers kept the mood 
warm. 
 
The Washington Airstream Club, which had a fair-
sized contingent present at the same RV park, joined 
us for the Friday social hour.  Due to the weather, we 
had to forgo the planned Tiki "sand bar" on the beach 
and settled for a gathering with a fire at the 
campsite.   
 
Saturday's sandcastle contest start time was shifted to 
have most of the storm pass by.  Even with the 
delayed start, rain was fairly constant for the first two 
hours.  A pop-up awning over the work area allowed 
progress to be made without the sand structures being 
ruined.  A surprise mid-afternoon hot coffee delivery 
was much appreciated and provided energy and 
warmth to continue work.  As the rain let up, the "We 
Rally Together" sign, the miniature Airstreams in a 
circular parking formation, and the two octopi with 

entwined tentacles 
were completed with 
some time to spare.   
 
The weather 
lightened up for the 
5:30 no-food-so-you-
don't-spoil-your-
appetite social hour 
on Saturday.  The 
hungry Airstreamers 
rolled straight from 
the social hour to a 
potluck dinner with 
the typical 

abundance of sumptuous food.  A few of the 
Washington Airstream Club members decided to be 
bold and brave the drizzle to join us.   
 
Whether due to the weather, migration patterns, or 
time of 
year, there 
were not 
enough 
flamingos 
to hold a 
Flamingo 
Fling 
contest. 
The 
expectation 
is that the flock should return in time for a contest at 
Friendsgiving.  You have been forewarned.
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Richardson County Park – July/August 
Junction City OR 
By Mary Kay Bash 
 
Richardson County Park is located adjacent to Fern Ridge Reservoir, west of Eugene Oregon.  It’s a popular 
Lane County Park with tall fir trees and well-spaced sites.  Those tall trees provided the perfect amount of 
shade for our gathering of 14 trailers from July 31 to August 3, 2025. 

 
So many amazing Happy Hour treats greeted us each night. 

  

The weather was ideal, not too hot or cold. The evening 
card game went on well past dark. 
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Last year’s contribution of 184 pounds was amazing.  This year our donation goal was 200 pounds of food 
and items.  This wonderful group out did themselves with 263 pounds of food/items to the pantry.  

 

 
The hosts provided coffee and breakfast for attendees who donated food/personal items to the Harrisburg 
Food Pantry. Farm fresh eggs, hashbrowns, and link sausage the first morning and breakfast burritos the next. 
Plus, coffee and juice both days. Grab and go was sweet rolls, fruit, and coffee on Sunday. 

 

Seafood – August 2025 
Coos Bay OR 
By Korrin Peterson, Host 
 
August 7th through the 10th was one of the biggest rallies of the 
year for the Oregon Airstream Club with thirty Airstreams and 
sixty-two people attending, which included two couples from the 

ACI out of 
Texas.  
 
The campout 
was held at 
Bay Point 
Landing in 
beautiful Coos 
Bay, Oregon. 
Although the menu was the primary focus the group also 
enjoyed hiking, swimming, visiting local beaches, parks, 
and a daily scavenger hunt with prizes for the winner.  
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The Seafood Rally was organized and hosted by Amy D’Abraccio and Stacey Rovinelli and was cohosted by 
Tony and Korrin Petersen and Gary Moody. The team 
prepped 
and cooked 
three 
amazing 
dinners that 
consisted of 
two 
different 
chowders, 
fresh bread, 
and fried 
clams on 
Thursday 
evening, 

blackened cod and shrimp tacos with all the sides on Friday, and Thai 
steelhead and garlic ginger mussels with rice, shrimp cocktail, and 
octopus salad on Saturday. For those of you who know Amy, she 
went above and beyond once again and made a variety of sweet 
breads to serve with coffee each morning.  

 
The weather was beautiful, the company was even better, but the 
food…….Michelin Star quality for sure!!!!! 
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Into the Woods – August 2025 
Turner OR 
By Co-Host Kathy Geese 
 
August 2025 marked the first-ever OAC Into the Woods Rally, 
and if the smiles and stories are any sign, it’s destined to become an 
annual tradition. Our setting was the charming Into the Woods 
Campground, tucked at the base of the Willamette Valley Winery 
and built on the site of an old Christmas tree farm. 
 
Owned by the winery, this little gem—just south of Salem—is still 
something of a secret. The paved, spacious, and private sites offered 
water and electric hookups, a welcome perk in the summer heat. 
Signage was minimal, and for a moment, we thought we’d made a 
wrong turn as we pulled up to an elegant entry gate that looked 
more like the entrance to a private estate. The keypad opened without fuss, and soon our on-site hosts welcomed 
us warmly. 
 
The six unisex bathrooms were individual, spotless, and roomy—each with a 
sink and shower— just like home, only with better tile work. 
 
Friday: Arrivals & Willamette Valley Winery Welcome  
Rally host and OAC member, Janet Schober, an “owner/investor” in the 
winery, arranged special access for our group. As Airstreams rolled in and 
awnings went up, the winery came to us offering tastings of five of their 
award-winning wines. 
 
Janet, along with co-hosts David and me, laid out a charcuterie spread while 
conversation flowed among the 27 attendees from as far as British Columbia 
and Montana. I also took time to recognize some of our club’s dedicated 
volunteers, including: 
 

• Susan & Tim McPhee – Region 10 President & spouse 
• Angela & Michael Schock – Region 10 Secretary & spouse 
• Mike & Nancy Burnett – OAC Rally Coordinator & spouse 
• Janet Schober – Past OAC President 

 
Saturday: Bikes, Markets, and Music 
Some of us pedaled off to Minto-Brown Island Park in Salem, enjoying a 
scenic ride to the impressive Salem Farmers’ Market. Others stayed 
closer to camp, soaking in the vineyard views. 
 
Dinner was a BYOP—Bring Your Own Protein—potluck, and as always, 
our group outdid itself. That evening, the winery hosted an outdoor concert 
for campers, complete with tables, chairs, and a lively local band. A perfect 
summer night. 
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Sunday: Vineyard Adventures 
Sunday brought the winery’s special event for members, just steps from our 
campsites. The day 
featured: 
 

• A vineyard hike with tastings along the way 
• A seated wine tasting session 
• Axe throwing (safely supervised—though still an interesting combo with 
wine) 
• A gourmet S’mores station—the bacon and maple combo won our hearts 
• Live music under the trees 
• Miniature therapy ponies from Horses of Hope Oregon 

 
We loved that the festivities came to the campground, making it a short stroll back “home” at day’s end. That 
evening, we gathered one last time to say goodbye, wish safe travels, and talk about “next year.” 
 
Crater Lake – August 2025 
Diamond Lake OR 
By Gary and Karen Ferguson 
 

Early Friday eleven of us were happy to find parking spots at the Cleetwood Cove 
trail to hike down for the 10am boat tour. Boat tour tickets were a fast and furious 
grab this year but in early June we found the website where we all could get 
presold 10 am tour tickets. The hubbub about Crater Lake this year is the warning 
that the Cleetwood Trail and boat ride will be closed for renovations over the next 
three years. They will be  reworking the trail which has some sketchy spots of trail 
erosion. The boat dock really needs renovation and also new restrooms. This 
brought what seemed like all of Southern Oregon to the shore of Crater Lake. It 
was fascinating to see tons of people swimming in Crater Lake with bodies 

warming in the sun on nearly every rock. Even both of our sons and wives jumped in the freezing lake the 
previous weekend! The Baur's did a second  boat tour to Wizard Island for 3 hours of hiking, picnicking and a 
swim!  The Old Man is literally an old tree stump that floats around the lake and we happened to see it! 
 
Friday night there were small group get togethers divided in 4 groups of 8 to get better acquainted with some 
fire ring campfire time. Saturday early morning there was a surprise three-hour rainfall, but this did not stop us 
from exploring waterfalls, biking the Diamond Lake bike path and Kayaking up Silent Creek! Some enjoyed 
nap time and cozying up to a good book, since the WIFI/5G was nonexistent. The Toketee Falls is gorgeous! 
Just the hike among the thick trees up the stairs was not too bad a hike, and  well worth it! 
 
The evening found us well fed with Pizza delivered from the South Shore Pizza and Ice Cream restaurant. We 
all agreed it is the best pizza ever, even if one is called "Mosquito Repellent"!  Many said they have to come 
back, as there is way too much to do!  We hope to see you next year, same time, same place! 
 

1Karen and Gary Ferguson 
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Let’s Go to the Movies – August 2025 
Sutherlin OR 
By Kathy Geese 
 
Thursday afternoon, hosts Rachel Collins (current OAC President) and Chuck Goss (with David and me co-
hosting) welcomed 17 rigs, including members from Washington, Oregon, British Columbia, Montana, and 
even Texas. 
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The rally began with a 1950s-themed clubhouse social hour, where we reviewed all the fun things to do in the 
Umpqua Valley—hiking, biking, kayaking, farmers’ markets, and wineries - we met old friends and made new 
ones. That evening, we gathered under the stars for a screening of Pretty in Pink. The group consensus? Great 
cast, but perhaps a movie better appreciated back in our high school days. 
 
Friday’s highlight was a light lunch and tasting at Abacela Winery, followed by a Hawaiian-themed potluck 
back at the clubhouse. To stay awake until dusk for the next movie, we pulled out cribbage boards and started 
some lively competition. That night’s movie, Grease, brought back a wave of nostalgia and plenty of laughter. 
 
Saturday offered something for everyone—some browsed the Roseburg Farmers’ Market, others took their 
dogs swimming, and a few stayed back for board games. That evening, we gathered for a private Winemaker’s 
Dinner at Melrose Winery, a Harvest Host location many of us know well. The historic barn tasting room was 
beautifully set with white linens and fresh flowers. Dinner was outstanding, paired with local wines and 
interesting commentary from the chef and the tasting room manager. Our Texas attendees, Jen and Dan Dice, 
were gifted a lovely bottle of wine by the winery for having traveled the farthest for dinner at Melrose. The 
evening was so special, I’ve already booked a Melrose Winemaker’s Dinner for the August 2026 rally! Back at 
camp, staying awake after such a feast was a challenge—but the night’s feature, Footloose, was worth it. 
 
Looking Back 
From the vineyards to the Pacific, to the Umpqua Valley, this trip was everything OAC rallies should be—good  
friends, great food, unforgettable experiences, and the joy of traveling in our Airstreams! 
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Go Fly a Kite – August 2025 
Long Beach WA 
By: Barb Crumley 

 
Fifteen trailers gathered for the International 
Kite Rally this year in Long Beach, WA.  We 
lucked out with warm, sunny days and breezy 
winds to enjoy all kinds of kites.  Oregonians 
joined with Washingtonians and a couple from 
Utah and another from Montana for the 5 day 
rally! 
   
In addition to watching kites grace the sky and eating at great restaurants in 

downtown Long Beach there were other things to do on the peninsula.  Oysterville was great for getting fresh 
seafood and sitting outside to enjoy the sun and visit with friends new and old. 
 

We visited The Cranberry 
Museum.  Who knew they grew 
cranberries on this peninsula?  We 
didn’t.  The museum explains the 
history of farming cranberries with 
many photos and lots of old 
machinery.  Ocean Spray has a 
receiving facility to support local 
cranberry growers. Washington State 
University has a research site. 

 
South of downtown we stopped at a beautiful lookout on our way to Cape 
Disappointment.  The Washington coast is breathtaking.  Then on to the North 
Head Lighthouse and hiking trails. 
 
To top off all that Long Beach has to offer was getting together for happy hours and potlucks each 
evening.  And Gary Crumley outdid himself with a huge campfire on Saturday which kept us warm while 
visiting.  
 
Upcoming Rallies – Updates, if any, provided by OAC Rally Coordinator 
 

1) Pelton Park – September 
2) Wooden Boat Festival – September 
3) Pendleton Roundup (ACI National Rally) – 

September 
4) Cascade Locks – September 
5) Beach Cottage Tour – September 
6) Joint OR/WA – September 
7) Airshow – September 
8) Riverbend County Park – September 

9) Alpenfest – September 
10) ELKAMP – October 
11) Fall Festival – October 
12) Dungeness Crab & Seafood Festival – 

October 
13) Fall Bounty (Year End Meeting) – October 
14) Sea Perch #2 – October 
15) Friendsgiving - November
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Airstream Pin Up 
 

 
Florida Coastal Caravan, Key Largo - Don & Michelle Paris 

Tips, Tricks, Interviews, Recipes, and More Useful Travel Apps1 

Saw this “great” idea on Facebook.  Jennifer Miller wrote, “Thank	you	to	whoever	in	this	group	
mentioned	the	Share	Shack!!	We	just	picked	up	bear	spray,	bug	spray	and	a	cooler	for	the	week!	It	was	
STOCKED	with	everything	like	apples,	cereal.	coolers,	bug	spray,	sunscreen,	shampoo,	feminine	products,	
bottles	of	water,	hiking	boots	(!!),	sleeping	bags....	sooo	much	stuff!	
What	a	great	concept.	 	
	
3130	Montana	Highway	206,	Columbia	Falls	MT	59912	
 	

 
 
 
1 NOTE: The products and services mentioned in this issue are not necessarily promoted or endorsed by 
the Oregon Airstream Club. You should do your own research to find what works best for you. 
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Recipe 
By Christine Tucker 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

Camp Airstream 
Submitted by Michelle Paris 
 
Camp Airstream - Yellowstone is a 
joint effort brought to you by the 
Airstream Club International (ACI) 
and Airstream Inc, to curate 
destination locations that would appeal 
to Airstream owners (club members or 
not). These destinations provide 
locations for folks to participate in 
individual as well as group activities. 
 
Michelle writes “Here’s a photo from 
this past week of club members at 
Cam Airstream Yellowstone. 
Don/Michelle Paris, Valerie/Alex 
Zawinsky and Tom/Theresa Tighe 
affiliate members” 
 
For more information, check out the link:  Camp Airstream 
 
 
 

https://www.airstream.com/experiences/?fbclid=IwY2xjawMkhpFleHRuA2FlbQIxMABicmlkETEwaGl6QmFJaFVNN3FyQUdkAR7eNPpg0_mR9U5ZUtpK8iFQaOrQbfW6NvAKBzhSrmgx6sIySkE4J2GfSn1KwQ_aem_j6gPm4VHd7JLDtUXa7He8g
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OAC Corvallis Coffee (September 2025 
By: Norma Massier 

 
Sometimes our numbers swell 
to over 20…and sometimes it’s 
just 11 of us, but I guarantee the 
conversation is lively and full 
of adventurous stories.  This 
time there were stories of: 
planes landing in foggy places 
😳,air museums across the 
nation, encounters with bugs 
and creepy crawlers around the 
world, mosquitoes the size of a 
nickel, those who have swum in Crater Lake, those who have 
cougars in their neighborhood, those going to the Balloon Festival 
and so many more stories as well. All our welcome to join us… 9 
a.m. 2nd Saturday of the month, Corvallis Market of Choice. 
 

 
 

 
 

Submissions to the OAC Streamer, how to 
 
Do you have an idea for an article, interview, or something else 
you’d like to share with the club? We’d love to hear it! The 
newsletter is published up to six times per year, so there are many 
opportunities. Our newsletter staff are all volunteers, and the 
articles are all written by OAC members… like you!  
 
Submissions for the newsletter (including rally write-ups) should be 
emailed to Norma (nmasssier@comcast.net) no later than the 15th 
of the month before publication (deadline for next issue: 
November 15, 2025).  
 

2025 cut off dates for newsletter submissions: 9/15; 11/15. Pieces received after that date will be included 
in the next or future newsletter.  
 
 
 

Rally write ups, 
articles and Airstream 

Pinups should be 
submitted as soon as 

possible! 

mailto:nmasssier@comcast.net
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The Oregon Airstream Board Minutes are posted on the Oregon Airstream Club 
website once approved. The Board meets approximately four times per year. Check it 
out!  
Club Policies will also be posted on the website for all to review. 
 

OAC Board & Volunteers (Updated September 17, 2025) 
Contact information can be found under Airstream Club International website 

 
President Rachel Collins 
Past President Janet Schober 
First VP Fabian Mills 
Second VP J.D. Young 
Secretary Gary Crumley 
Treasurer Sandra Johnson  
Director Mike Burnett 
Director (Shared) David & Linda Doughty 
Director Cindy Muir 
Director Rachel Brown 
Media Amy D’Abbraccio 
Caravan Coordinator / New Member Outreach Mark Babcock 
Standing Committees / Coordinators 
Rally Coordinator Mike Burnett 

Rally Manager Kathy Geese 
Rally Manager Janet Schober 
Rally Manager J.D. Young 
Rally Manager Jennifer Neumann 
Alternate Rally Manager Robert Kraft 

Membership David & Linda Doughty 
Nominating Committee Chair Cindy Muir 
Webmaster Bob Crummett 
Newsletter Co-Editor Norma Massier 
Newsletter Co-Editor Rhonda Levine 
Newsletter Publisher Donna Thorson  
Newsletter Publisher (Future) Vicki Villaire 
Newsletter Cartographer Buzz Blick 
Newsletter Geoff Cox 

 

OAC Website 
• www.airstreamclub.org/oregon  
• Constitution & Bylaws 

On Facebook:  

Region 10 Website  
• www.region10.airstreamclub.net  

On Facebook:  

• www.facebook.com/groups/1473216976235744/ 

• Oregon Airstream Club 

Did you 

know?! 

https://airstreamclub.org/
http://www.airstreamclub.org/oregon
http://www.region10.airstreamclub.net/
http://www.facebook.com/groups/1473216976235744/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/258127374594525
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Maps by Buzz Blick, Cartographer 
 

 
 

  
 

Sandcastle (aka "June Leak Test") Rally

Cannon Beach, Oregon

Campground

RV Resort at Cannon Beach

Let's Go to the Movies Rally

Locations

Roseburg

Abacela Winery

Umpqua Valley Farmers'

Market

Melrose Vineyards

Richardson Rally 2025

July 31-August 3, 2025

Locations

Fern Ridge Reservoir - Royal

Avenue Access

Eugene

Seafood Rally

August 7-10, 2025

Locations

Bay Point Landing

Coos Bay


